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[ dreamed I stood in a studio
And watched two sculptors there.
The clay they used was a young child’s mind,
And they fashioned it with care.
One was a teacher; the tools he used
Were books and music and art;
One, a parent with a guiding hand
And a gentle, loving heart.
Day after day the teacher toiled,
With a touch that was deft and sure,
While the parent labored by his side
And polished and smoothed it over.
And when at last their task was done
They were proud of what they had wrought,
For the things they had molded into the child,
Could neither be sold nor bought.
And each agreed he would have failed,
If he had worked alone.
For behind the parent stood the school,
And behind the teacher the home.
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START STRONG FUNDING EXPLAINED

Research shows that children who participate in a quality early childhood education program for at least 600 hours in the year before school are more likely to arrive at school equipped with the social, cognitive and emotional skills they need to engage in learning. With this in mind, the NSW Government introduced a new funding model during 2016 – Start Strong Funding. To meet the criteria needed for Preschool to receive this funding our hours had to change. This is why we open our doors from 8am until 3:30pm, Tuesday-Friday. Please do not stress if you are not here right on 8am. Our parents currently arrive any time between 8-9am, depending on their other morning commitments. As long as you are here close to 9am your child is not missing out as our official educational program commences at 9a.m. We do request you are here no later than 3:20p.m to collect your child as that gives us time to talk to you before our finish time of 3:30. 

As our opening and closing times now don’t allow for preparation and packing up time, this is done whilst your child is here. It also means staff are leaving the same time as the children. Please consider this, especially for pick up times in the afternoon as staff do have their own families to go home to. Thank you for your understanding in this and we hope this clarifies your dropping off and collection times.
FEES: 

You would have received information last year about the changes to how the State Government will be funding us this year. This new way of funding is now
called Start Strong Affordable Preschool. If you haven’t already returned your form declaring which centre you have chosen to obtain fee relief from, please do so ASAP. If you have opted to obtain fee relief from Manilla Early Learning
you still need to return the form to us declaring this. When we are audited, we need to give this form to the Department.  At this stage Preschool is able to offer two free days of Preschool per week. We will however be receiving less funding this year as the Government reassesses their assistance to us. The Committee will be keeping a very close eye on our budget this year. It may be necessary to charge a small fee for Preschool days, but we are hoping we will be able to maintain our offer of two FREE days. If this changes you will be given plenty of notice. For those children currently attending three days you will receive an invoice for this in the next couple of weeks. 

*************************************************************************
QUALITY IMPROVEMENT PLAN

Older families will be familiar with The National Quality Framework. For new families this is a nationally recognised framework comprising of 7 areas. As part of this we are required to write a Quality Improvement Plan (QIP). This also sets our objectives for the year as we continuously strive to provide the best early learning centre for your child to attend. All teachers continuously reflect upon learning opportunities and the direction we would like our Preschool to move. Throughout the year you will have the opportunity to comment on each area. Part of this process is asking you questions, and these will be emailed to you throughout the year. If you have any ideas for improvements we would love to hear about them. Great year ahead. Please if you have any concerns at all come and see a member of staff. 



Newsletter





Welcome to our first Newsletter for the year. We would like to say a huge welcome to the many new families that have commenced at Preschool recently and welcome back to our returning families. We look forward to working with you and your child throughout the year. We have so many wonderful things planned - just hope we can fit them all in.  





Majority of our families from last year indicated on our annual survey they would like to continue with our drop off routine. As of week, 3 one of our teachers will greet you at the front gate where you will be able to say goodbye to your child and they will enter Preschool with a teacher. We have found this routine enables children to settle more quickly, encourages independence and works well with anxious goodbyes. In the afternoon, all parents are invited to enter Preschool to collect your child. 





Don’t forget Manilla Preschool has their own web page. � HYPERLINK "http://www.manillapreschool.com.au/" �http://www.manillapreschool.com.au/� . 





All future Newsletters will be posted on our web page and emailed to you as we endeavour to be more sustainable and cut down on paper usage. If you would still like a paper copy, please let us know and this can be arranged. For those of you new to the centre please go to the staff section of the web page and “Get to Know Your Teachers”. We operate above required ratios and this ensures the best educational outcomes for your child. 





We also have a closed Facebook page where Miss Caitlin will be posting “Get to know your teachers” as well.


We will also be updating new members to this group and removing those parents no longer with us. This group exists only for current parents.








************************************************************************************





	It is with much sadness that we announce the passing of Gai’s Mum last week. All our thoughts are with her and her family at this very sad time. Preschool will be closed next Monday 12th February to allow all staff to attend the funeral and to support our Gai. Gai is planning on returning to Preschool next week.





Manilla Community Preschool              February 2024
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24 Carinya Avenue 


Manilla 2346








PHONE:


(02) 67851475








"Children are always like wet cement. Whatever falls on them makes an impression."�--Haim Ginott








� HYPERLINK "https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http://websites.sportstg.com/assoc_page.cgi?c%3D1-446-0-0-0%26sID%3D151694%26%26news_task%3DDETAIL%26articleID%3D43873643&psig=AOvVaw36wtImozlUZ359vuBo_Bm7&ust=1580776857093000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMiEv_qStOcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD" \t "_blank" ���








1st Committee meeting for the year will be Monday


 19th February  





� HYPERLINK "https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https://www.schoolnursesupplyinc.com/Peanut-Free-Zone-Sign_p_2745.html&psig=AOvVaw0c9zspvA-rhqPBy8DXkCfr&ust=1580776799191000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLiD1s6StOcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD" \t "_blank" ���





“What Does My child need to Bring Every Day?”





Hat – (No Hat No Play)


We have Preschool hats you may wish to purchase)





Spare clothes – (every child can have an accident and in Summer we have lots of water play)


We have additional Preschool shirt’s for sale





Fruit-


it is surprising what children will try at Preschool that they might not choose to eat at home. More often than not they then discover they actually like it.





Please see the booklet “Balancing the lunchbox” which is attached with this newsletter 
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A Few Reminders:





Please ensure you abide by our parking rules and only park in designated car park spaces. If the car park is full you may have to park in the street and use the footpath to the left of the car park to walk your child in. Please hold your child’s hand as they walk through the car park. Parents are also advised to drive slowly and be aware of the dangers around the preschool. Please be mindful when you are backing out as small children are very hard to see. Please enter and leave via the signed entrance and exit points.  





Please make sure your child brings their hat DAILY. Our No Hat No Play! Policy extends all year. This means that our children must wear a hat at all times when outdoors otherwise they will only be allowed to play in shaded areas. Our centre is a SunSmart Centre and recognised for this through the Cancer Council. As part of our SunSmart policy children must also wear appropriate clothes when outside – shoulders must be covered. We also enforce sun protection by applying sunscreen on arrival. Some parents opt to apply sunscreen at home prior to coming to Preschool. We don’t go outside between 11am and 3 pm during hotter months.





It is so important that the staff have your current contact phone numbers so that we are able to contact you in cases of emergencies. There is nothing more distressing to your child if they are sick or injured and we cannot find you. Please ensure all your details are up to date and that you have provided us with a contact number we can reach you on at ALL times.





Please think about what you pack in your child’s lunch box each day. We have a Healthy Food & Nutrition policy at this centre which is also a part of our licensing requirements. It is very important to instil healthy eating habits in our young children in the hope they will carry them throughout their life time. In our current society of high obesity levels this is a very important issue. Please read labels of packaged foods before buying them. You may think you are buying healthy but in fact a lot of packaged foods have very high sugar and salt levels. It can also be very confusing when some foods are marked “healthy canteen approved”. Primary school canteens operate on a coloured system which allows some foods a couple of times a term, others not at all and some all the time. So being stamped canteen approved doesn’t instantly mean it is a healthy choice. The leaflet attached should help you when deciding what foods to purchase for your child. Remember though, the best form of fruit is a fresh piece of fruit. 


 


Can you also please pack lunch and afternoon tea in two separate containers. This assists our younger children especially to not eat all their food in one setting. Please be mindful of the quantities you pack. Some children feel they need to eat everything in their lunch box which can lead to high levels of anxiety.


Thank you for your understanding in this matter.








To comply with Work Health & Safety (WH & S) guidelines please ensure your child wears shoes with a back on them. Thongs are NOT ALLOWED. As part of our physical outdoors program children will be climbing and thongs are not safe. Please refrain from sending these and send appropriate climbing footwear. 





PLEASE LABEL ALL BELONGINGS.











Staffing 2024





Miss Jenny (Director) – Working Monday – Thursday. Miss Jenny has office days Monday & Thursday and teaching days Tuesday & Wednesday


 


Miss Caitlin (2IC) – Working 5 days. Caitlin will program & teach Mondays.





Miss Gai – Working 5 days as an Educator





Miss Tracy – working Tuesday to Friday as an Educator





Miss Sammy – working Wednesday to Friday as an Educator. Sammy will program & teach on Thursdays & Fridays.





Miss Nik – working Tuesday to Friday as additional needs/support teacher





Miss Sam	- working Tuesday to Friday as support teacher





Miss Renae -  working Tuesday to Wednesday as support teacher and other days as needed





Miss Bethany – currently on maternity leave but works for us on a casual basis when needed





Jess – working Wednesday and Friday as Administration Assistant





  	****************************************************************


Quiet time occurs at Preschool after afternoon tea. Children sit quietly and either read a book or listen to some quiet music. Those children still requiring a sleep can do so at this time. It is very important in this very busy life we lead that children learn of the importance of resting their bodies and learning how to be involved in quiet activities for a period of time. We have found over the years that using “beds” can sometimes be distressing to young children. Hopefully replacing this with a “quiet time” will remove this anxiety for them.





PROGRAMMING NEWS:





The first couple of weeks are set aside for the children to settle in and for us to get to know your child. It is important that we discover your child’s strengths and weaknesses and also their interests so we can program individually for your child. Each child will have received a “Get to know you” sheet in their pockets this week. If parents could please fill this out and return ASAP, it would be greatly appreciated. 


If at any time you wish to discuss your child’s progress please don’t hesitate to contact us. Please do not hesitate to speak to any one of the staff if you have any concerns at all. Even if you think it is a trivial matter it might be quite major to your child. We are all looking forward to working with your children throughout the year and in getting to know our families better as the year progresses. 





Vacancies: This year we are beginning the year full on some days with a couple of vacancies on others. If you know of anyone looking for a Preschool spot please pass the word so we can begin our year with full enrolments.














�





Please don’t forget to label all items – clothes, lunch boxes, drink bottles, hats, socks, etc) It can be very confusing when there are 2 items exactly the same. It is also a good way of your child learning to recognise their name





�





We are discussing Chinese New Year.





We will be learning a new year dance so if your child goes home singing “Kungsi, Kungsi, Kungsi Kung” they are saying congratulations & Happy New Year”





(pronounced Koongsi)
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JANUARY/FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS





9th	Jan	Cian		5yrs


17th	Jan	Isaac		4yrs


17th	Jan	Bryce		5yrs


18th 	Jan	Miss Tracy	????? 


22nd	Jan	Rafiq		3yrs








6th	Feb	Oliver		4yrs


6th	Feb	Sienna	4yrs


8th	Feb	Miss Jess	???????


25th	Feb	Lola		3yrs





You are most welcome to send in a birthday cake when it is your child’s birthday. Each month Preschool will purchase a birthday cake to celebrate with all children. In this way all children will get to feel special when it is their birthday.








Happy reading until next time:   Jenny, Caitlin, Gai, Tracy, Sammy, Nik, Sam, Renae and Jess. 												 
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